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SUBJECT

An ordinance approving the Kirkland Comprehensive Water System Plan.

SUMMARY

Proposed Ordinance 2015-0218 would approve Kirkland’s Water System Plan, meeting the requirement for a water utility to provide water service in unincorporated King County.  

BACKGROUND 

The City of Kirkland owns and operates a water system that serves the City throughout its corporate limits, except for areas annexed in 2011 including the Finn Hill, North Juanita, and Kingsgate neighborhoods. It also serves a small area in unincorporated King County.

King County Utility Comprehensive Plan Criteria

King County Code Chapter 13.24 requires the Utilities Technical Review Committee (UTRC) to review and make recommendations to the Executive and County Council on the adequacy of all  water and sewer comprehensive plans and related matters, and to determine whether the plan:

· is consistent with the King County Comprehensive Plan,
· is consistent with local comprehensive plans,
· reflects current supply and demand,
· forecasts future supply and demand, 
· provides a capital plan for obtaining, using, storing and conveying water and sewage, and 
· provides sufficient information to demonstrate the utility district’s ability to provide service consistent with all applicable laws and regulations.

In addition to satisfying the requirement of KCC Chapter 13.24, the County's approval also provides state regulatory agencies with the determination required under RCW 43.20.260 that the Plan is consistent with the King County Comprehensive Plan and implementing development regulations.

Additionally, King County has adopted a Comprehensive Plan that includes policies F-101 through F-254, the applicable portions of which address water policies for facilities and services, calling for consistency with other adopted plans, pursuit of reclaimed water, water conservation, and protection of water resources.

UTRC ANALYSIS OF KIRKLAND COMPREHENSIVE WATER SYSTEM PLAN

The UTRC finalized its review of the Plan on March 18 2015.  The UTRC found the Plan meets the requirements of KCC chapter 13.24 and has recommended its approval.  Highlights of the Plan, as reviewed by the UTRC, are outlined below. 

Service Area:  The City’s existing water service area boundary encompasses approximately 9.8 square miles. The water system currently serves a population of approximately 40,370 people.

Facilities:  The City’s water system includes more than 170 miles of water mains. The City receives its water supply from the Seattle supply system including the Tolt and
Cedar River supply pipelines.

Growth: The City’s Plan uses population and employment forecasts developed by the Puget Sound Regional Council.

System Improvements:  The capital facility plan is adequate to meet anticipated facility and service needs.

SEPA:  Kirkland completed a State Environmental Policy Act (SEPA) checklist for the Plan and issued a determination of non-significance for the Plan on March 11, 2015. There were no appeals.

ATTACHMENTS

1. Proposed Ordinance 2015-0218 (and its attachments)
2. Transmittal Letter dated May 27, 2015
3. Fiscal Note
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